HPC Agenda item "Future of Local Government in Hampshire" incl Letter from the Leader of BDBC on devolution and the future of local government in Basingstoke and Deane 
Chris Pottinger 
Today, 11:00Barbara (barbmacmail@gmail.com);Cllr Janusz Hertz (janusz@hertz.me.uk);Cllr Simon Taylor (simon@sbtproperty.co.uk); 
Barbara,
Please circulate the following and attachment to residents.
Chris

Dear residents

I attach a copy of a letter sent by the Leader of Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council that outlines the Council's view, approach and proposals for 'devolution and the future of local government in Basingstoke and Deane.  This item is 5.b on the Parish Council Agenda at  the meeting on 13th December.
The letter from the Leader shows the direction of travel that BDBC is looking to take.  An email below from BDBC to Parish Clerks provides a link to the Borough Council's report that is being considered at a meeting of the Borough Council on Wednesday 28th November (26 pages).
What is this about, and is important to me?
Hampshire County Council including the Isle of Wight are reviewing how local government services eg social care, education, highways, libraries, footpaths etc, etc might be better provided in the future with the option of creating one or more 'Unitary Authorities'.    What is a unitary authority?  Currently there are TWO tiers of local government, with each being responsible for the provision of services:-
Hampshire County Council provide the major services which are thought to be better provided across a larger strategic area such as education, social services, highways etc
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council provide the services that it is thought can be better provided 'locally' such as planning, car parks, rubbish collection etc.
 A 'Unitary Authority' could provide ALL the services (as an example; London Boroughs and some City Councils are unitary authorities).  Options being considered include Hampshire County Council taking on the role and responsibilities of the Borough Councils, or a merger of current Borough Councils into a larger single 'unitary authority'.  BDBC are suggesting a merger with Hart and Rushmoor, with the 'County Council' still providing adult care and children's service.  You can imagine there are endless possibilities!!!
There is a 'third tier' of local authority... the Parish Council; but it is probably best not to confuse matters any further at this stage.
I have previously advised the Parish Council that BDBC is a relatively 'rich' Council and that creation of a Countywide unitary authority would mean BDBC's assets and wealth being spread across the whole of the County!  The cover letter attached from the Leader of BDBC puts it a different way... but the same outcome! 
"From a borough perspective there is a distinct possibility that in any combined authority for the whole of Hampshire our assets and our residents would finish up subsidising the services of those on the south coast."

Decisions will NOT occur 'overnight', but the Parish Council has placed this item on the December Agenda so that the parish Council and you, the residents directly affected have early knowledge of the discussions and options being considered.
Chris Pottinger
Clerk, Hannington Parish Council

Please note the comments and 'brief' explanation in this email are my personal interpretation of the situation, and not that of the Parish Council.

From: Lisa Willis <Lisa.Willis@basingstoke.gov.uk>
Sent: 25 November 2016 09:50
To: All Parish Councils
Cc: Chas Bradfield; Sophia Waite-King; Simon Christian
Subject: Letter from the Leader on devolution and the future of local government in Basingstoke and Deane 
 
Dear all
 
Please find attached letter from the Leader of Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council on devolution and the future of local government in Basingstoke and Deane.
For more information please visit www.basingstoke.gov.uk/devolution 
 
If you have any questions please contact Simon Christian, Policy Team Leader, on 01256 845183 or email simon.christian@basingstoke.gov.uk
 
Kind regards 
 
Lisa Willis
Secretary
Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council
Tel: 01256 845246
Lisa.Willis@basingstoke.gov.uk
www.basingstoke.gov.uk
Follow us on Twitter @twitter.com/BasingstokeGov
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24 November 2016
Dear Coleagues.
Devolution and the future of local govemment in Basingstoke and Deane

‘Our prime responsibity must be o protect and enhancs the qualty o fe our residents enjoy
through the services that we provide and the polices we pursue o create a healthy, atractive and
prosperous place to ve and work.

Today, 24 November, we have publshed an independent study by PricewaterhouseCoopers.
(PwC) that Basingstoke and Deane commissioned on behalf o the 14 distict and unitary
authorites in Hampshire and the sie of Wight (HIOW) to support the development o local
‘Gevoluion proposals that result inthe deivery of better senvices for residents, trough mproved
delvery models.

PWC's work was comprehensive, conducted across two stages and examined the quaniative and
‘quaitative implications of the options for change in HIOW. The optons have been considered
‘against a range of crtera including opportunities for savings and ficiencies, enhanced
‘Gemocratic accountabitty, local leadership, mprovements (o servie.

Any change to the structure oflocal government must have the needs and desires ofour residents.
atits heart and also safeguard thei wellbeing_ This is about improving things for local people, not
‘expanding of protecting organisations, and giving local peopie a greater choice and voice in the.
important decisions that most affect residents.

Wnatis clear is that there has to be change. Given the economic realy itis ighly likely that the.
current two-ter system wil become unsustainable n the medium tern and we have {o start the

process of change now {0 protect the nteresis of our residents. Securing the ong term prosperity
of the borough and the best possible delivery of senices for residents is o paramount importance.

The PWC reports clearly demonsirate tha the best solufion o save money that can be re-invested
n maintaining or improving servces, while S8l allowing local people o confinue to have a strong
oice, woukd be the creation of 2 unitary authorty with Hart and Rushmoor.

tmust be recognised however that uritarsation comes with costs and some risks and is not quick
o easy to achieve. The PWC reports recommends that there s a much more immediate soluton
‘avallable to start the process of change through the creation of a combined authority. A
recalibration and reallocaton of oles and responsibilties between county and distric councis wil
bring decision making closer o and more influenced by local residents

Previous discussions among Hampshire authories have clearly demonstrated that there st
common inerest between fose in the north and those in the south of the county. From a borough
perspecive there i a distint possibilty that in any combined authorty for the whole of Hampshire:
our assets and our residents would finish up subsidising the senvices of fose on the south coast.

There is clear cross party agreement,inthe councll, that the best inerests of Basingsioke and
Deane residents are unlikely to be met by joining any Hampshire wide armangement.

The PWC report suggests a soluion of two combined authorites, each on a much smalir
‘geography wher residens would share an economic interest, it the county counci providing
Targer scale services such as adult social care and chidren's Services. This would also preciitate




image2.png
the devoluion of powers and budgets from central government to come under local control. The.
‘Combined Authority solution in no way preciudes a ater move 1o unitarisation and s compatile:
wihit

However, to proceed there are two preconditons. Fisty, the county council has to agree o
partiipate and curently they have not done so. Secondly, to achieve full devolution from central
‘goverment we have to accept a drecty elected mayor. That may be hard to swallow, for some,
but the impact can be miigated. We also have fo have the commitment of other partcipating
councils, a5 wel as the county counci.

1fa way forward cannot be found we have the opfion of bidding to become a uniary on our own.
‘Such a solution s not as attractive as working with Hart and Rushmoor but st generates a saving
of £6 milion a year and gives residents much greater control of their own destiny than under the.
curent system.

Discussions have gone on for a ong time, perhaps t0o long. We owe it o our residents to achieve
clarity on what is possible and then o ask them i t s what they want

‘We wil continue to remain cosely involved in discussions with all counciss and the Govemment.
Aftr proper reflection this issue needs {o be brought o a conclusion i the next few months, so
that acton can start o be taken to further the best interests of our residents.

How councis across Hampshire provide services i the future wil be discussed af Basingsioke:
‘and Deane Borough Council next Wednesday (30 November). More detaild information on the
review s available on the councifs website

Wit best wishes

Jox®
i cive Sanders
Leader ot the Coumeil




